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Background:

The Steering Committee sent CAP a charge with an attached memo from Associate Provost Christopher Murphy outlining the College’s policy regarding how courses count for Interdisciplinary Concentrations and majors and Interdisciplinary Concentrations and minors.

Dr. Murphy noted that “the current policy specifies the degree of double counting between majors and minors but does not specify the amount of double counting between Interdisciplinary Concentrations and majors and minors.”   He requested that official TCNJ policy be altered to address the College’s rule regarding Interdisciplinary Concentrations, majors and minors, which is that two courses can be counted between an Interdisciplinary Concentration and a major, and one course can be counted between an Interdisciplinary Concentration and a minor.
Charge:

Steering noted that what Dr. Murphy proposes has been common practice at the College since at least 2006-07. The existing policy simply needs to be updated to reflect longstanding practice.  

Steering stated that CAP did not need to collect testimony on this matter and needed only to vote to approve the final recommendation.
Testimony:
Associate Provost Christopher Murphy presented testimony to CAP about this issue and discussed how the College has long practiced the policy noted above, but that it is not formal and needs to be outlined in policy documents.
Final Recommendation:
After hearing testimony, CAP recommends that the procedure regarding how courses count towards interdisciplinary concentrations and minors be maintained as currently practiced and outlined as official College policy.  The policy should be expressed as follows:
Interdisciplinary Concentrations provide a focused means of completing the liberal learning breadth requirement. They consist of a minimum of six courses addressing a common theme, similar in that sense to major or minor programs. They are different, however, in that courses comprising particular concentrations must include at least two of the three broad sectors of human inquiry—arts and humanities, social science and history, and natural science and quantitative reasoning. Students must take at least six courses, of which no more than four may be in the same broad sector. When an interdisciplinary concentration does not include two courses from each broad sector, additional courses, as necessary, from the appropriate sectors must be completed. Two additional qualifications apply: Every student must complete at least one course each in quantitative reasoning and natural science with laboratory, and when additional courses are required from the same sector, students must select courses with different prefixes. Two courses can be counted between an Interdisciplinary Concentration and a Major, and one course can be counted between an Interdisciplinary Concentration and a Minor. Designated interdisciplinary concentrations can be found at the Liberal Learning website (www.tcnj.edu/~liberal/concentrations/index.html). Self-designed interdisciplinary concentrations are possible using a process similar to that of the self-designed major. Interdisciplinary concentrations are noted on students’ transcripts.

